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The purposes of the Charity are:

• to raise funds to support the school in providing facilities
and equipment which advance the education of the pupils; 

• to develop effective relationships between the staff,
parents and others associated with the school, whilst
providing engaging events for pupils, parents and staff as
part of the fundraising activities. 



2023-2024 
Financial 
review

Profit before contributions to school £26,558
2022/23 £8,732

2021/22 £7,971
2020/21 £2,157
2019/20: £5,062 

Contributions to school £5,101
2022/23: £12,470

2021/22: £12,719  
2020/21: £2,619 
2019/20: £18,664



Contributions to 
school

September 2023-
August 2024

This year contributions have been less due to 
fundraising for the Butterfly Project
●School trips £1,391 (£200 per class year 6 less)
●Teacher resources £ 2,400
●Timeline £75
●Religious artifacts £436
●Theatre production (Alice in Wonderland) £799

“The Friends have continued to support the school through a number of initiatives 
including our annual contribution to classroom resources and class trips. In addition, 
the Friends funded a theatre production company visit to the school for a production of 
Alice in Wonderland.

The focus of the Friends fundraising activities this year has been to raise funds for the 
Butterfly Project.  A project that will allow for an additional learning space to be built 
as well as provide space for a sensory room to be installed. The project will be a lasting 
memory to our former head teacher Mrs Mitchell.  For the project to commence a total 
of £45,000 needed to be raised.”



Events
September 2023-
August 2024



Events
September 2023-
August 2024



Bank account

●Opening balance on 1st Sept 2023 - £ 24,789

● Closing balance on 31st Aug 2024 - £ 46,747

●Current balance on 25th June 2025 - £ 9,294



How things 
have been 
going this 
school year

Butterfly Project
Other contributions to School

Events and fundraising
September 2024-
present



The 
Butterfly 
Project 
(sensory room equipment funded 
separately)

“The trustees agreed to pledge £23,771 from resources in hand with the remaining amount 
raised from a number of activities through the tremendous support of the school community.  
The May Ball was renamed the Butterfly Ball in 2024 for this year and raised £7,880.  A quiz 
night was held for staff and former staff and supporters and raised £2,223.  Generous 
individual donations of £8,189 were also received towards the project.  

By March 2025 total funds raised by the Friends towards the Butterfly Project amounted to 
£46,952.  The Butterfly project was officially opened in March 2025.”



The 
Butterfly 
Project 
(sensory room equipment funded 
separately)



Contributions 
to school 

September 
2024- present

Total £ 51,875

●Butterfly project – direct payments £39,115
●Butterfly project – contributions to school £9,461
●Classroom resources £2,400
●Theatre production (Christmas Panto) £899

What we are expecting for the rest of the year

●School trips (July) £1,400 



Events

Net profit by event around £9,250
●Summer Ball £1,909 + raffle (over 200 tickets sold)
●Fireworks & bags £2,039
●September BBQ £1,440
●Christmas Rotary Charity Collection £1,231

●Christmas Fair £914
●Swimming Gala (Lions) £418 (total £835)
●Christmas Disco £213
●Film Nights £276

●Easy Fundraising and Asda cashpot £268
●FA Premier League £250

2024 - 2025



Still to come 
this year

●Village Fair

“Looking to the future the Friends will continue to support the school and is 
currently looking at is next major fundraising activities as well as it’s 
continued to support to the school through its annual classroom resource 
contributions and class trips.

We would like to thank the current Friends Committee, parent class 
representatives, Mr Garratty, all the staff and our dedicated parent 
volunteers for all their support.”


